Norton Subcourse Parish Council

Clerk:  Christine Smith



26 Loddon Road, Norton Subcourse, Norwich, NR14 6RT
Email: nortonsubpc@yahoo.co.uk 
Tel:  01508 548709

                  MINUTES
of a Planning Meeting of Norton Subcourse Parish Council

held at Norton Methodist Chapel 

at 7.45pm
                                  on Wednesday 24 April 2013
Present – Cllrs Andrew Wright (Chair), Jim Rampling, Linda Edwards, Nigel White, Martin Dickens, Geoff Collen and Mike Hedley
Also present were Christine Smith (clerk), District Councillor William Kemp, Kirsten Hannaford-Hill (Cemex) and two members of the public
94.Welcome – the Chairman welcomed those present 
95. Apologies – none received
96. Declarations of interest – a pecuniary interest was declared by Cllr Geoff Collen
Having declared a pecuniary interest, Cllr Collen left the meeting

97. Planning application number C/7/2012/7017 – Cemex UK Operations Ltd, Norton Subcourse Quarry:
Extension to existing quarry involving the extraction of sand and gravel from three parcels of land with restoration to agriculture and heathland integrating with existing restored areas, retention of existing aggregate processing plant, silt lagoons, stocking area and access / haul road.  

Kirsten Hannaford-Hill from Cemex outlined the recent working history of the gravel excavation in Norton Subcourse quarry and gave a report on the future plans for the site (phases 10, 11 and 12).  Discussions took place on the depth of the proposed excavations and the height of the soil bund, particularly on phase 11.  Kirsten Hannaford-Hill reported that it was hoped that, if the application were approved, the pylons would be removed and electricity supply buried underground.  Some tree removal would be required, but replanting would take place when work in each phase was completed.   
Sound levels from plant and vehicles would be carefully monitored and it was hoped that noise would not increase.  It was agreed that reversing alarms were the most intrusive noise and efforts would be made to minimize the need for reversing, plus the type of alarm used would be reviewed.  Problems with dust blowing onto neighbouring property were also noted.  It was also noted that the conservation report did not list all species of interest in the area.
Any issues arising from the work carried out at the quarry should be referred immediately to the quarry manager, Mr Mark Jackson on 01508 548347, who would endeavour to remedy any problems.
The meeting was adjourned for public participation at 8.07pm and reconvened at 8.33pm

After full discussion, it was AGREED that the application should be recommended for APPROVAL, subject to all measures being taken to reduce noise, particularly from reversing vehicles 
98. Next Meeting – the next scheduled meeting would be held on Wednesday 15 May 2013 (AGM)
99. Close – the meeting closed at 8.50pm     







     Signed…………………………………

     Date……………………………………
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